

MEMORANDUM

To:

Donna E. Shalala, President

From:

Mary Coombs Mary

Chair, Faculty Senate /

Date:

April 28, 2005

Subject: Faculty Senate Legislation #2004-21(D) - Naming of the Faculty Senate Offices

The Faculty Senate, at its April 20, 2005 meeting, voted unanimously to seek funds for the John Knoblock Memorial Faculty Senate Offices. Like most fundraising efforts, the University has been using "naming opportunities" as a device. John Knoblock seems the most appropriate person to so honor, given his extraordinary role in the Senate and in the University as a whole. The Senate felt that it should take on a more active role than merely encouraging faculty participation in the Momentum Campaign and is seeking to raise funds to create an endowment for the purchase of books and materials for the Richter Library.

This information is being forwarded to you for your information.

MC/kl

cc:

Luis Glaser, Executive Vice President and Provost Victoria Rogers, Assistant Vice President, Central Development